

MICROMOUNTERS OF NEW ENGLAND

PRESIDENT

TREASURER AND

SECRETARY

Norman Biggart

4 Baron Park Lane

Burlington, MA 01803

617-272-1537

VICE PRESIDENT Cleaves Dodge

314 Cartier Street

Manchester, NH 03102

603-668-7342

Ralph Carr, Jr.

25 Farnum Road

Warwick, RI 02888

401-467-3823

BULLETIN EDITOR

John Anderson 17 Ginley Road Walpole, MA 02081

NEWSLETTER #51

OCTOBER 24, 1979

7.8.0

The home of Gerry and Bill Lindeyer will be the location of our next regular meeting on Saturday, November 10, 1979. It would be convenient if a few members could bring chairs. Food places in Granby consist of only a pizza and sub shop. Other micromounters from Connecticut will be in attentione for the 10 a.m. meeting. For those interested in collecting, there a tentative plans for the Strickland Quarry or Thomaston Dam on Sunday. Monday may also be a holiday for some. The Lindeyers live at 24 Laurel Drive in Granby, Connecticut and can be reached at 1-203-653-6629. The following directions have been received for your use.

AFTER AR

Traveling south on Route 91 down from the Mass Turnpike, take the Bradley Airport exit to Route 20 traveling 6 to 8 miles postro railroad tracks. The second street on the right should be Laurel Drive. The last house on right on the dead end street.

If you pass a brook on Route 20, you have gone too far and you should go back to Laurel Drive.

It is only 6 to 8 minutes drive from Route 91.

We have been saddened by the death of O. Albert Johnson, founder and first President of the Rhode Island Mineral Hunters. He was also a member of our group. He was an irreplaceable mineral hunter.

Dues notices are included for those who have not paid for 1979. Please send \$4. to Ralph L. Carr, Jr., Treasurer.